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The President Speaks 
Congratulations go to our General Manager, James Frank Vance, who 
was voted “man of the year” by the Avery/Banner Elk Chamber of 
Commerce.  We are also proud of our General Manager and his being a 
long time teacher at Avery County High School.  Frank has run these 
Games since the late 80’s, assisted by Tommy Taylor and more recently 
by Levin Sudderth.  Our leadership team also teaches our young folks to 
be better citizens and to be proud of their heritage along with prime 
subject matters. 
 

Our staff continues to excel in their game responsibilities and is outstanding in their community, 
schools and church affairs. 
 
This year we will have as our Guest of Honor the outstanding chief of Clan MacLaren., Donald 
Maclaren of MacLaren.  The Maclaren Tartan is proudly associated with the adult leadership of 
Boy Scouts in the “Wood Badge” training program.  The North American President of the Clan is 
North Carolina’s own Steve Quillin.  Invited Distinguished Guest are Neill Kennedy Ray, Editor 
and Publisher of THE HIGHLANDER.  Dr. Lloyd Bailey, Editor and Author of the Multi-volume 
Heritage of the Toe river Valley, covering the history and heritage of Avery, Mitchell and Yancey 
Counties of North Carolina.   
 
This year we will add a short “hands on” course in Scottish Tartan weaving for our children, 
taught by the Internationally known weaver and designer, Marjorie Logie Warren.   
 
I hope to see you at one of the many Scottish games in the South East in 2007.  You may e-mail 
me at highlandgames@vol.com regarding any new events you might suggest for our family-friendly 
Scottish games. Ceud Mile Failte to you in 2007! 
 
Sincerely, 

Ross Morrison, Jr. 

“A Wee Bit of the Scottish Highlands in North Carolina!” 
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Ross Morrison, Jr. 
GMHG President 
 
 

Above: Several views of the interior of the new GMHG Office Building in Linville. (Photos by Thomas Taylor, Sr.) 

mailto:highlandgames@vol.com


 

General Manager’s Perspective  
First let me 
say how 
wonderful it is 
to be able to sit 
and type this 
newsletter in a 
comfortable 
office instead 
of our damp, 
cold 
warehouse.  I 
know that 
Harvey Ritch of 

Everything Scottish feels the same way since 
he moved from the trailer into this wonderful 
facility.   
 
I just want all of GMHG’s family that 
sacrificed so that we would have a place to 
work from after the floods of 2004 to know 
how much we appreciate your donations.  
Tommy, Levin, Shelia, Francis, Neva and I 
can never thank you enough for your 
support and help.  
 
Ross mentioned that Marjorie Warren is 
donating her time to GMHG to help teach 
Scottish Weaving to our children.  This is 
not the first time Marjorie has been a 
Blessing to GMHG.  I will always remember 
asking her if GMHG could have its own 
Tartan.  She responded, “I don’t know for 
sure Frank but I’m going to Scotland and I 
will ask.”  And she did! 
She then volunteered to design a Tartan for 
GMHG and have it registered.  Thanks 
again, Marjorie, for what you produced. We 
now have used it all over our new offices in 
decorating schemes as you will notice in our 
office pictures.   
 
I want to give special thanks the Ellice and 
Rosa McDonald Foundation for the extra 
help they contributed so we could landscape 
around the building.  Also a special thanks 
goes to Mountaineer Landscaping, Clark & 
Sons Nursery, Biggerstaff Nursery and Jim 
and Laura Laughridge for donating many of 
the plants we were able to plant around our 

new building. Buck Stove, Inc. donated two 
fireplace inserts for our building and 
Applachian Stone took care of the freight 
and delivery of our stone for our stone work.  
Ken Young and his stone masons also did a 
wonderful job on our stonework, as well as 
on the new Cárn nan Cáirdean that now 
stands proudly in the middle of our garden 
area.  We hope to have the bronze plaques, 
listing those who contributed so generously 
during our recent building fund drive, by 
this spring. 
 
Many of you will be receiving your 
registration packets along with this 
newsletter.  I would like to encourage you to 
read this information carefully and try to 
have the forms completed and returned as 
soon as possible.  As many of you know, the 
mountainous terrain of Grandfather 
Mountain limits the number of parking 
spaces and campsites that we can make 
available, and all registrations are taken on 
a first come, first serve basis.  As I tell my 
students frequently, “Plan your work and 
work your plan”.  Those of you who watched 
the Boise State – Oklahoma football game on 
New Year’s Day will know what I mean when 
I say that preparation is the key to success.  
The same applies here on the mountain! 
 
Again, thank you so much for supporting 
the mission of the Grandfather Mountain 
Highland Games.  With your help, we can 
make 2007 a banner year for Scottish 
heritage and culture in the southeast!  After 
all, where else in the country can you wear a 
wool kilt on the second weekend in July and 
still be comfortable! 
 
See you on the mountain, 

YÜtÇ~ itÇvx   
General Manager and Vice President of 
Operations 

The 52nd Annual Games Will Be Held July 12th-15th, 2007

RIGHT: A 
view of the 

GMHG office 
lobby, 

featuring a 
portrait of 

contributors 
Ellice & Rosa 

McDonald. 
(Thomas 

Taylor photo) 

LEFT: A 
peek inside 
one of our 
state-of –
the-art 
offices. 

(Thomas 
Taylor 
photo) 

 

Page 2 of 4 



 

 

Contributors to the Building Fund 
(Reflecting corrections submitted as of 1/3/07) 

 
Memorial Donors – Flowers of the Forest – $50.00 and up 

The 52nd Annual Games Will Be Held J

 

Mr. William Macilwain in honor of Ruth  
     Bradley Macilwain 
Mrs. Lillian Magruder in memory of  
     Abbey Magruder 
Mrs. Marian Smith in memory of  
     Julius C Smith III 
Mr. John W. Murray in honor of Horace D. 
     Murray, Lt. Chief of Clan Murray 
Clan Macneill Association of America, Inc. in  memory 
      of Dr. Herbert P. & Ethel K. MacNeal 
Capt. & Mrs. OW Hamilton, Jr. in memory of 
     Ashley Nicole Hamilton 
Sandy & Gloria Ross in memory of Donald  
     Roy MacDonald of the ’45 
House of Gordon in memory of  
     Charles O. Gordon, Sr. 
Mrs. Richard Campbell in memory of  
     Richard A. Campbell 
Marsha Glenn Stafford in honor of Kenneth  
     E. Stafford 
Mr. Donald F. MacDonald in memory of  
     Marietta MacLeod (Mrs. DF) MacDonald 
Clan Douglas Society In memory of founders  Dr. 

Gilbert F. Douglas, Jr., Robert W. Groves, Jr. & Dr. 
Malcolm Marion 

Royce Neil McNeill in loving memory of  
     Doris Byrd McNeill, FSA Scot 
Clan Keith Society, USA, Inc. in memory of the  
     13th Earl of Kintore 
HARP, Inc. in  memory of Guy V. Soule 
Bill, Gannon, William, Jackson, & Morgan Carr in  
     Memory of Helen Payne Carr 
Muriel G. King in memory of David Leon King 
Carolyn B. Ross In memory of William O. Ross, past 

president of Clan Ross 

Duard & Elizabeth Barnes in memory of 
     Nestor J. & Helen MacDonald 
Marilyn Creech in memory of Ruth Morrison 
Nancy Jeffries in memory of  
     Matthew Skene Family 
Roger G. Ferguson in memory of Elizabeth  
     McNeill Ferguson 
Patricia Hutchens in memory of Robert H. 
     McKinnon 
 Mary Lou McEachern in loving memory of  
     Sandy McEachern 
Judi McFadyen Smith in memory of  
     C. Douglas McFadyen 
R. Alice Cooper in memory of Devan  
     Mackenzie Gilliland 
The Groves Family in memory of  
     Robert W. Groves, Jr. 
The Groves Family in memory of 
     Agnes MacRae Morton 
The Groves Family in memory of  
     Rev. Dougald & Mary MacLean 
Mae Wallace Bryson in memory of James  
     Andrew Bryson 
Tthe Ceilidh Family in memory of Flora MacDonald  
     Gammon 
Union Jack in honor of Matt McConnell of Highland 
     Heritage 
Dorothy H. Angelovich in memory of Ruth A. 

Morrison 
Mary Ann McRae In Memory of Hamilton E. & 

Adrian McRae 

 

 

Patrons – $50.00 - $150,000.00  
William & Frances Hunter 
Marc & Luann McCook 
K.D. Kennedy 
K.D. Kennedy, Jr. 
Dr. Bernard Kaiman 
John & Joanne Williams 
LTC & Mrs, R.H. Allen, M.D., FSA 
    Scot 
Kevin Williams 
Maurice B. Robertson 
Virginia W. “Ginny” Powers 
Daphne Taylor 
Joseph Duncan 
Robert Tate, Jr. 
Sam & Kate Holbrooks 
Col. I. Neil McInnis, Jr. 
Kevin McGee 
Dr. Ben Stone 
Ted & Deanna Kaplan 
Lucille Payette 
Aldor Payette 
Laura Laughridge 

 Mr. Ellice McDonald 
Mrs. Rosa McDonald 
Mr. Petro Kulynych 
Ms. Helen Carr 
Mr. Ross Morrison, Jr. 
Mr. Charles O. Gordon 
Mr. Alexander R. Hamilton 
Nellie Jones McLendon 
John Monroe 
Mrs. Otis C. Johnston, Jr. 
Marsha Glenn Stafford 
Dr. Ronald L. McGowan 
Arthur & Betty Wilson 
Royce Neil & Doris Byrd McNeill 
Agnes M. Woodruff 
James & Laura Laughridge 
Ltc. & Mrs. Tom Price, OP, KCTJ, FSA Scot 
Eric Mills 
Richard Taylor, Jr. 
Donald J. Cameron 
Ken Buchanan 
Vivian McFadyen 
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Clan Forrester Society, Inc in loving memory 
     Of Edwin Jerald Forrester 
Anne & C. Herbert Magruder in honor of  
     Lillian Magruder 
Laura Belle Macrae in memory of Bruce 
     Farquhar Macrae 
Chris & Betsy Snyder in memory of Daniel 
     Potter, Clan Colquhoun 
AT (Tom) Skeen in memory of Flora  
     McAndrew Skeen 
Frances Buchan Hunter in memory of  
     James Monroe Buchan 
William James Hunter in memory of John Gray 
    Hunter 
Ron & Libby McGowan in memory of  
     Doris McNeill 
Gayle Sutherland in memory of  
     George William Sutherland 
Virginia & son Garner Stewart in memory of  
Larry Keith Stewart 
Phillip R. Knight in memory of Mary R. 
    &  Oliver M. Knight 
The Douglas C. Henderson, Sr. Family of 

Newport, NC in memory of  Chieftain 
Claude A. Henderson of   Manassas, VA 

Larry D. Sudderth & Family in memory of 
Clyde Sudderth 

The Cocke, Lane, & Foster Families in  
     Memory of Robert Allen Foster 
Boda Plumbing in memory of  
     Guy V. Soule 
Grandfather Mountain, Inc. in memory of  Mr. 

Hugh M. Morton 
Clan MacNeil Association in loving memory of 

Dr. Herbert P. MacNeal & Ethel K. MacNeal
uly 12th-15th, 2007

 

Michael Scott Fugate, FSA Scot 
Alison & Kent Hay Atkins, SSA, FSA Scot 
Curtis & Pamela Stewart Mitchell 
Phillip R. Knight 
Rita & Oliver Hamilton 
Pat & Joe Underwood 
Mrs. Frank A. Swift, Jr. 
Sandy & Dorcas Jones 
Linden & Margaret Smith 
Dan, Holly, & Morgan Magargee 
Mae Wallace Bryson 
William & Elizabeth Keith 
Steve & Isabel Taylor 
Mike & Anna Seden 
Donald MacDonald 
James & Judy Allison 
Patrick A. McCabe, FSA Scot 
Warren & Joyce Elliott 
Dave & Ginny Lovett 
Judge & Mrs. Alexander  
     Banner-Lyerly 

 

 



 

 
Sponsoring Clans & Societies – $500.00 and up

 

The 5

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Macfie Society of America 
 

International Association of Clan MacInnes 
 

Clan MacLachlan Association of 
North America 

 
Clan MacRae Society of North America 

 
Montreat Scottish Society 

 
Clan Morrison/Gilmore 

 
Clan Ross Association USA 

 
MacDuffee Clan Society of America of Clan MacFie 

 
Scot’s Corner 

 
Clan Keith Society USA 

 

   
Gordon & Mary 
Edwin & Lou Jo

 Grandfather Mou
 Grandfather Mou
 Buck Stove Corp

Chattanooga Ten
Andy Nolan 
Linville Falls Co
Broyhill Family 
First Presbyteria
Hugh Fields 
Martha Ann Moo
Grandfather Mou
 Clan 
Volunteer Floori
Skene Family 
Clan Pollock 
Margaret Blackm
Scottish Tartans 
The Honorable E
St. Andrew’s So
Ned Buxton 
Robert S. Morris
Carl Larsen 
Clan Smith Socie
Losantiville High
 

St. Andrew’s Society of the City of Savannah 

Clan MacLaren Society of North America 
 

Clan Buchanan Society International 

Clan Currie Society 
 

Donnachaidh of the Carolinas 
 

Donnachaidh Mid-Atlantic Branch 
 

American Clan Gregor Society 
 

House of Gordon 
 

Clan Grant Society USA 
 

Hamilton Society 
 

2nd Annual G

Friends of the Games – $50.00 - $25,000.00 
 

Cain Foundation 
nes 
ntain Marathon 
ntain, Inc. 
oration, Inc. 

Clan MacNab 
Kennedy Society of North America 
Clan MacLeod Society USA 
John & Jean Wiarda 
Robert S. & Rosemary B. Pollock 
Debra McNeill Deaton 
James Neil McNeill 
Teresa McNeill Richardson 
Bonnie McNeill Richardson 
Lisa Hay Loy 
Barbara Patterson 
George & Jane Liles 
R. Hunter Tate III 
Mrs. David Mettetal, Sr 
Tonya Mills 
Beth Johnston 
David W. Schultz 
Tommy Webster 
Laura Glasscock 
David Glasscock 
Scottish Spinning & Weaving Society 
Marjorie Logie Warren 
Flora MacDonald Gammon 
Cape Fear Valley Scottish Clans 
North Carolina Scottish Heritage Society 
Biggerstaff Nursery 
Clark Nursery / Christmas Tree Corner 

 

t Company 

mmunity Church 
Foundation 
n Church of Johnson City 

re 
ntain Branch of  

Cameron 
ng, Roan Mountain, TN 

er 
Museum & Heritage Center 
arl of Dalhousie 

ciety of Atlanta 

on 

ty 
landers 
 The Solid Rock Masonry 
Appalachian Stone 
Pat & Donna Toomey Family 
Donnie & Debbie Hailey & Family 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronnie Haigler 
Mae Bryson 
William & Elizabeth Bailey 
Tyrone & Jan Cosson 
Martha Ann Moore 
Mrs. Frank A. Swift, Jr. 
Doris Byrd McNeill Family 
Margaret Patterson-McElwain 
Gary McDougald Short 
James E. Fargo, FSA Scot 
Edward B. Fargo 
Andrew J. Fargo 
North American Academy of Piping & Drumming
The Wesley Family 
Clan Donald 
Clan MacCallum/Malcolm 
Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Griggs 
Paul B. Bell 
Clan MacRae 
Kristin Gowin Tarpley 
Laura Belle Macrae 
The Dowager Countess of Kintor 
Jim & Laura Laughridge 
Grandfather Mountain Highland Games 
& Gathering of Scottish Clans 
P.O. Box 1095 
Linville, NC 28646-1095   
E-Mail: highlandgames@vol.com
Phone: (828) 733-1333  Fax: (828) 733-0092 
Secure Online Ordering Available at www.gmhg.org
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	Contributors to the Building Fund

